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YAMAHA  

A POTTED HISTORY
Ask anyone on a high street in the 
UK what the word ‘Yamaha’ means 

to them and chances are you will 
hear motorbikes mentioned many 

times. Yet when Mr Torakusu 

Yamaha started his company in the 

summer of 1887 it was actually 

based on a musical instrument. 

Music has always been at the heart 

of the company and although the 

original ‘tree’ has branched out in 

many different directions 
(including the famous motorcycle) 

music is still at the centre of the 
business. 

Let’s follow the path that has led 

Yamaha to where we are today. I 
think you may be surprised by 

what you read. 

 

1887 - Reed organs 

Torakusu Yamaha builds a reed 

organ. It is so well received he 

decides to produce more and in 
1892 he receives his first export 

order (78 organs) from South-east 

Asia. His success continues and in 

1892, Nippon Gakki Co. Ltd. is 

established - with Torakusu 

Yamaha as president. 

 

1900 - Pianos 

I bet you didn’t expect that… Yes, 

in 1900 Yamaha started to 

compete in the piano market. The 
company began by producing 

modest upright pianos but quickly 
expanded, with the creation of its 

first grand piano just two years 

later. By 1904 the success of 

Yamaha’s musical instruments was 

recognised across the world when 

both a piano and an organ were 

awarded the Honorary Grand Prize 

at the St. Louis World’s Fair. 

 

1914 - Harmonicas 

In what I imagine must have been a 

spin-off from the reed organ 

technology Yamaha started 

exporting harmonicas worldwide. 

1932 - Pipe organs 

I was quite surprised to learn that 

Yamaha began investigating pipe 

organ technology as early as 1932. 

In my mind, I’d always tied the 

pipe organ to its use in the 

churches of the western world. 

However, it seems that I was 
wrong… because the Magna Organ 

was launched in 1935. 
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1942 - Guitars 

The first Yamaha acoustic guitar 

was introduced in 1942. Yamaha 
guitars (like so many of the 

company’s musical instruments) 

are now regarded as being 

amongst the finest in the world. 

1959 - Electronic organs 

The D-1 is launched - and the 

Yamaha Electone is here at last. Of 

course the early Yamaha electronic 

organs had stiff competition - 

particularly from the American 

brands ‘Hammond’ and ‘Lowrey’ 

who would continue to dominate 

this area until 1980. During the 

interim period, however, Yamaha 
earned an invaluable reputation 

for reliability that would serve 

them well when its time finally 

arrived. 

1959 - Yamaha Music 

Schools 

Tuition within the Yamaha Music 

School system originally revolved 
around the Electone organ - the 

most popular instrument of its day. 
Today though, the school has 

evolved into an academy offering 

tuition on a wide variety of 
instruments. 

 

1965/66 - Woodwind, 

electric guitars and 

drums 

In 1903 the company had opened 
its first ‘acoustics research’ room 

and in 1965 Yamaha began to 
branch into other instruments - 

starting with the YTR-1, its first 
trumpet. Forty years later, in the 

year 2005, Yamaha was 
celebrating production of its 10 

millionth wind instrument. Quite 
an achievement! 

 

1966 – Electric guitars 

This was the year that saw the 

introduction of the SG series 

electric guitars and drums. Like its 

acoustic counterpart, Yamaha’s 

guitars have built one of the 

strongest reputations in the 

industry. 

 

1980 - Electronic 

keyboard 

Although Yamaha had forayed into 

the area of professional 

synthesizers with the CSY-1 in 

1974, the portable keyboard 

‘PortaSound’™ didn’t appear until 

the end of 1980 paving the way for 

a revolution in home music making 

- one that would ultimately lead to 
the demise of the Electone in the 

western world. 

 

1980 - Electronic organ 

Perversely, 1980 is also the year 

the D85 Electone was launched - 
an instrument that would take 

Yamaha to the number one spot in 
the organ world for the first time. 

1983 - Clavinova and DX 

Synth 

This was an important year for 

Yamaha’s music business because 

the DX synthesizer took the 

professional music world by storm 

with the introduction of FM 

technology. In the same year the 

Clavinova digital piano made its 

first appearance… history in the 

making. 

Other projects 

Furniture 

Whilst all this activity was going on 

in the music world, things were 

developing elsewhere too. The 

woodworking expertise gained in 
the manufacture of the early reed 

organs was put to use in 1903 
when Yamaha began production of 

fine furniture - although full-scale 

manufacture didn’t get underway 

until 1975. 
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Readers who are old enough to 
have seen some of my early shows 

on Yamaha organs may remember 
me telling audiences about the 

Yamaha forests - because it was a 
proud boast of the company in the 

early years that everything was 
‘home’ grown. 

Record players:  

The ‘Roaring 20’s’ era is often 

defined in television drama by the 

popularity of the phonograph 

(record player to you and me) and 
here too Yamaha forged ahead 

when they introduced a high 
quality hand wound product. (Oh - 

I remember it as if it were 

yesterday!!) 

The 1950s is another era largely 

defined by its music - and whilst 

the western world ‘hopped’ to the 

sound of the jukebox Yamaha was 

developing its first hi-fi player - 

introducing a technology that 

would lead it firmly into the 1960s 

race for audio perfection. The first 

line of hi-fi stereos was marketed 

in 1968. 

 

Motorcycles:  

Yes - here they are at last. The first 

Yamaha motorbike (the YA-1) was 

produced in 1954, more than half a 

century after the first organ! It is 

written that the venture was 

directly related to the company’s 
expertise in metallurgical 

technologies (possibly developed 

whilst manufacturing pipe organs). 

In the first year 125 bikes were 

made - but the success of the new 

line led, just one year later, to the 

founding of the Yamaha Motor Co. 

Ltd. 

Sports equipment: 

1959: Archery equipment 

1961: Skis 

1961: Tennis rackets 

1982: Carbon composite golf clubs 

1991: The world’s first forged 

titanium golf clubs. 

It would appear, if judged by the 

list above, that after the mid 1980s 

everything stopped at Yamaha. I’ve 

set out what I see as the most 

important milestones in the 

company’s musical history - but 

this, of course, was just the 

beginning. The technological 

developments we’ve witnessed 

since the first portable keyboards 

and Clavinovas were launched 

have been staggering to say the 

least - and they have changed the 

way keyboard players think about, 

and perform, their music. I could 

easily extend the list to give a 

record of all these developments 

but the foundations are there for 
all to see. 

If you’re interested enough to find 

out more you can find a full 

chronology at 

http://www.global.yamaha.com/a

bout/corporate/history/  

Glyn Madden, The Yamaha Club 
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